Tatiana Moskalkova, Human Rights Commissioner
c/o Russian Permanent Mission to the United Nations
136 East 67 Street
New York, NY 10065

Dear Human Rights Commissioner,

I am writing to express concern over the treatment of Ukrainian civilians in the Ukrainian territories occupied by Russia, and specifically for the retired nursery teacher, Olha Baranevska (Olga Baranevskaya). She disappeared from her home in Melitopol on May 15, 2024. In November, she was  sentenced to six years in prison for allegedly possessing illegal explosives, based on questionable evidence, including a forced “confession”.

I urge you to ensure that Olha Baranevska is immediately and unconditionally released, unless credible evidence of a crime is presented, and order an investigation into the circumstances of her abduction, alleged torture, and the alleged falsification of evidence.

Yours sincerely,

